
 

  

Negotiations Summary AFT/VCCCD – Tuesday, October 1, 2019  
 

The Ventura County Community College District negotiating team consisting of Draza “Merv” Mrvichin, 
Leah, Alarcon, Laura Barroso, Cathy Bojorquez, Howard Davis, Jim Dembowski, and Damien Peña 
gathered at the District Administrative Center on Tuesday, October 1, 2019, prepared to negotiate with 
members of the AFT bargaining team.   At approximately 9:48 a.m., AFT indicated their team was ready 
to meet.  Members of AFT’s bargaining team included Dr. Steve Hall, Mary-Pat Huxley, Keith Johnson, 
Marnie Melendez, Leo Orange, Michael Sheetz, Angela Wilkins, and Rich Williams.  The meeting began 
with VCCCD distributing updated CalPERS Plan coverage information as well as rationale for the District’s 
proposal.     

At approximately 9:51 a.m., VCCCD presented a counterproposal to AFT’s Article 5 Workload and 
Assignment proposal.  A brief discussion ensued and AFT asked clarifying questions regarding VCCCD’s 
proposed changes.  Dr. Hall explained that AFT will review and discuss the counterproposal during their 
caucus and may have questions afterwards.  Mr. Mrvichin explained that the District understands AFT’s 
desire to have proposals submitted in (revised) contract language.  To that end, VCCCD submitted a 
proposal on Article 4 Health and Welfare Benefits.  Mr. Mrvichin explained that Article 4 Salary is being 
finalized and will be forthcoming.  He explained that it will be in full contract language and the salary 
schedules will be included in an Appendix to keep the contract a live document.  AFT requested a caucus 
at 10:14 a.m. and convened at 10:48 a.m. 

Upon reconvening, Dr. David El Fattal, Vice Chancellor of Business and Administrative Services, 
accompanied by Ms. Emily Day, Director of Fiscal Services, and Dr. Jennifer Clark, Budget Director, join 
the group to provide additional information related to AFT’s questioned submitted on September 3, 
2019.  Over the next approximate hour, Dr. El Fattal and his team provided detailed information on most 
of the questions presented by AFT.  The teams broke for lunch at approximately 11:50 a.m. and 
reconvened after receiving notice from the AFT negotiation team at 1:51 p.m. that they were ready to 
resume.   

At 1:57 p.m., Dr. Hall began the afternoon by indicating that AFT needed more time to review the 
information and articles provided by the District and had no additional items for the day.   

The next scheduled meeting(s) will be Friday, October 18, 2019, and Friday, October 25, 2019; locations 
are to be determined.    Negotiations concluded at 2:10 p.m. 

*Summary was completed by members of the VCCCD negotiating team. 
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